
Ryegate Cemetery Commissioners Meeting 

Minutes:  January 14, 2016 
 

Held at Bill Nelson's home.  Rick Colby, Bruce Nelson, Bill Nelson, Dan LaCoss & Judy Gandin 

in attendance. 

 

* Secretary and Treasurers reports read and accepted.  Last meeting was April 23, 2015.  Bill 

brought us up do date on year end financials.  

 

* 2016 Budget was discussed and adopted.  Bruce and Rick will present at the upcoming Budget 

Meeting.  It was noted that Winget's Lawncare Service contract will remain the same for 2016.   

 

* Old Business:  Rick reported that the town crew had removed an unsightly clump of trees in 

Blue Mountain Cemetery.   

* New Business:  

Judy reported on several phone calls received pertaining to minor cemetery issues.   

We discussed (2) very damaged tablets in Blue Mountain that are beyond repair.  The board will 

examine these in the Spring and decide the best course of action. 

Also discussed was possible removal of a bushy tree line on the upper portion of Blue Mountain 

in back of the Murray lot.  The board unanimously agreed, Rick and Bill will discuss at Budget 

Meeting and with the Selectboard as this project would likely be put out for bids. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 10:00 PM. 

Respectfully Submitted, Judy Gandin, Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 


